 Town of Dudley 
Board of Selectmen, Highway and Cemetery Commissioners
Monday, May 22, 2023 @ 6:00pm
Shepherd Hill Regional High School
68 Dudley-Oxford Rd. 

Dudley, MA  01571

Approved June 5, 2023

Some matters have been taken out of agenda order but were typed up in agenda order for ease of locating information when necessary.

1. Open Public Meeting, Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance:

 The Honorable Jason Johnson opened the meeting at 6:07pm. In attendance were the Honorable Mark Landry and Honorable Steven Sullivan.  Also present was Jonathan Ruda, Town Administrator and Michelle Jervis, Administrative Secretary.  Honorable Kerry Cyganiewicz arrived at 6:25pm. The Honorable John Marsi was absent.
2.  Approval of Minutes: - Mark Landry motioned to approve the joint meeting minutes of May 4, 2023.  Steven Sullivan seconded.  Unanimous 3-0.

3. Old Business:
Highway Superintendent – Update on Brandon Rd Mill Race Bridge Project – Jeff Murray, Highway Superintendent stated that the demolition of the bridge is in place.  They welded a bridge across the road so people would not go through for safety purposes.   It is going well. 

Town Meeting Warrant – Mr. Ruda stated that we had to change the numbering in the warrant due to two duplicate articles.  Bond counsel reviewed one, so we deleted the other one that was not reviewed and replaced it with the reviewed document.  Also in the last hour, prior to posting the warrant, we had a citizens petition filed.  It is the last article on the warrant and will be deferred back to the petitioner.  Mark Landry motioned to vote for the Town Administrator’s recommendation to add the petition article to the warrant.  Steven Sullivan seconded.  Unanimous 3-0. 
4.  Departmental Communication:
Chris Starczewski, Moderator, informed the Board that at our meeting tonight he would like to limit discussion on Article 3 debates for 15 minutes.  He will be doing an introduction that will take about two minutes.  Also if there are any amendments to Article 3 he requested either Jon Ruda or Jeff Blake, Esq., attorney from KP Law, answer any questions.  Regarding Article 7 – Eagle Drive – he would like town counsel to speak on the matter.  Steven Sullivan would like to see a lot of good questions.  
5.  Board Member Comments:

Steven Sullivan reminded everyone that Memorial Day will be next Monday, May 29, 2023. Also he thanked everyone for all their hard work getting ready for this town meeting. 
6.   Adjournment:

Steven Sullivan motioned to adjourn at 6:42pm and to convene into Town Meeting and not to reconvene into public session unless necessary.  Kerry Cyganiewicz seconded.  Unanimous 4-0.

Respectfully submitted.
Michelle Jervis

Administrative Secretary

Cc:  Documents physically identified, discussed, or considered by the Board
        Minutes of Board of Registrars – 5/4/23
        Town Meeting Warrant

